
 

  

 
Board of Psychological Examiners 

 Meeting of July 10, 2015 at 9:00 a.m. 
89 Main Street, Floor 3, Montpelier, VT 

 
UNAPPROVED MINUTES 

 
Members Present: Ronald Miller, Ph.D.   Marilyn Turcotte, Psy.D.    
   Susan Jan Belville   James Huitt, Psy.D.    
   Michael Doyle 
              
Others Present: Peter Comart, Licensing Administrator, Larry Novins, Board Attorney, and Diane Lafaille, 

Licensing Board Specialist.   
 
1. The meeting was called to order at 9:02 a.m.  
 
2. The Minutes of June 12, 2015 meeting were approved as written. 
 
3. Case Managers Report: The Board has 5 cases.  3 are ready for Investigative Team meetings and 2 are with 

Investigators. 
 
4. Continuing Education Credits for Review:  
 a. Autism Spectrum Disorder 101 – Not approved. 
 b. NFI workshop: 
  The Body Keeps Score – approved. 
  Advanced Training Rhythm, Synchrony and Getting to One’s Self – More information needed. 
 c. One year Psychoanalytic Seminar Series 2014-2015 – More information needed. 
 d. Using the DSM-5: Practical Guidelines for Effective Assessment and Treatment – approved. 
 e. Dialogue Therapy – approved. 
 
5. Applications: 
 
 The following applications were reviewed for licensure: 

Marini, Victoria, Ph.D. – approved. 
 
The following application was reviewed for supervision: 
Randolph, Christopher, Psy.D. – Additional information needed. 

 
6. Other: 
 a. Update on ASPPB members meeting with the Board – Dr. Huitt will do some preliminary research 

and the Board will decide if they would like for ASPPB to come and speak with them. 
 b. Approving Institutions to be continuing education providers – Dr. Miller presented each board 

member with an updated draft.  He will have a final draft for Board review at its August meeting. 
 c. The Board will begin to draft a newsletter.  Each member of the Board will bring back to the 

August meeting topics they would like to see in the newsletter. 
  
7.  Correspondence: 
 a. Jay Mireault emailed the board that the Department of Education is engaged in rule making 

regarding the licensure or certification of school psychologists.  The Board will send the 
Department of Education a letter asking them to let the Board know where copies of the proposed 
rules are and where the Board may submit comments on those rules.  In addition, the Board asks 
them by what authority the Department is adopting these rules and what rule making process the 
Department is following.  The Board also would like to know where the current rules regarding 
school psychologist qualifications is located. 



 

  

 
 b. Rita Johnson send the Board an email with questions on who signs continuing education 

certificates and if certificates can be signed electronically.  The Board stated that the certificate 
may be signed and then scanned.  Whoever sponsors the course and has knowledge of who is in 
attendance should be the one who signs the certificate.  The certificate should have the name of the 
attendee on it. 

 
8. Public Comment 
  
9. The Board adjourned at 12:15 p.m. 
 
2015 Scheduled Meetings of the Board:  August 14, September 11, October 9, November 13, December 11. 
 
Respectfully submitted by:  Diane Lafaille, Licensing Board Specialist 


